Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Navigation Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 21st  May, 2012.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Susan Young, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Andrew Househam, Roy Wilson, Peter Briggs (later) .

Apologies were received from:  Peter Osborne, Mara Ozolins, Peter Elderton, David Miller.

Matters Arising: Hugh has updated list of bike shops but asked for information about Arnold Cycles.

Susan gave feedback from Cyclenation meeting in Birmingham – very positive meeting with strong messages regarding cycling and health benefits. Good talks about the mixed research relating to cycle helmet wearing. 

There was a discussion about the importance of reviewing our campaign methods and joining with other groups – e.g. success of Pedals input with Sherwood Transition Group.

Hugh mentioned that we now have more “likes” on Facebook than paid-up members. Dave Easley raised issue of linking insurance with membership – this is a benefit of CTC membership, but is probably not easy to organize for a small membership such as Pedals.

Hugh reported back from Cycling Development Group (CDG). 
Keith Morgan would like more feedback on Cycling Action Plan. 
HGV driver campaign was discussed but not currently thought to be suitable focus of a campaign because cycle accident statistics show very few incidents in Notts involving bikes and HGVs. Freight Transport Association are working nationally on this issue. Chris Carter has a contact at FTA. 
The idea of having an HGV at Cycle Live event was raised to give cyclists chance of seeing “lorry-drivers'-view”. Hugh to contact Helen Hemstock at Big Wheel.

Work on station cycle parking compound to start this month. Next CDG 17 July.

Andrew attended Basford/Bestwood forum – apparently crime is down – but maybe not cycle theft; Hugh raised use of RSS feeds and Ebay to track sale of stolen bikes. Return to this theme next month.

Finance – End of grant report has been accepted for the Rural Rides 4 All Project. Ridewise are looking at further funding for a similar project with a different focus. Financial ombudsman case regarding our Lloyds/TSB account is still ongoing.

David Easley reported that new signaturees have been set. We still need to get change of addresses for some of the other accounts – needs to arrange to visit Lloyds TSB, but it was agreed to defer this until either the account is transferred to Co-op or the account really needs changing. 
Larry has made a change to sort out the Paypal associated email, but is waiting for confirmation that the change has been successful. 
Susan has been to Britannia Building Soc. – she advises that it is best to close the account, which has been used for savings but currently earns almost zero interest. 

Agreed to close the Britannia account – Susan and Hugh need to liaise with Lawrence to close the account; and then to put most savings in Triodos account, but to review this after at most three years.

Susan will contact Phil Miller to find out possible supplier of hi-viz tabards; Hugh to ask Helen at Big Wheel.
Planned Rural Rides

Need to arrange more “Pedals” short rides for Wednesday evenings; Next would be June 13th and July 11th. Any volunteers?
Forthcoming Meetings & Events: 

Hugh will attend meeting on 22 May with AM Scott re. Highways Agency A52 (Bramcote Island – Dunkirk flyover roundabout) NMU survey and improvements to Ring Road.

Cycle Forum - 20th June 

Tour of Britain coming to Nottingham in September. Pedals can have a stall at an event on 10th.

Cyclenation Conf. 13th October in Bristol.

Stalls – Hugh had first experience of putting up stall. Suggests buying a folding table through Big Wheel. New canopy works well; Hugh has done a brief guide to putting up the marquee. Susan suggested new LIDDED plastic crates, Chris Beattie can recommend a good type; we also need a small stock of clean stones or bike parts to weight down leaflets. 
For Chris it would be useful to sort out the boxes so that he does not need to transport everything for each stall.   It is also important to remove redundant or damaged items and to order fresh stocks where required.
Hugh has printed out an inventory of what is regularly used, using a print out of the ‘Books and Maps’ pages on the Pedals website.

Next event will be Green Festival on Sunday 10th June 12-6 pm. Andrew M has organized that there will be a cycle parking area but it will still be first come first served for the stall position. Andrew is co-ordinating volunteers for the day. He will contact Julian and Thomas to confirm attendance on the day.
After that there is the Raleigh Celebration of Cycling Event on 16th June 11-4 pm; but so far no takers. 
Hugh offered to organize setting up the stall for Cycle Live Event (Big Day Out) (14th July) but will need to leave by 12.00 so other people are needed please for the rest of the day including taking down and packing away at the end of the afternoon,
The help that we are getting from WEGO is appreciated, and it was agreed to look at a way to acknowledge this through a link on our website under “organizations that support Pedals”. 
Future Monthly Meetings: June – David Bagshaw from Notts Police Cycle on theft and enforcement. Hugh offered to chair.
July, August – no Speakers

October – possible speaker from City Co. - Andy Gibbons suggested that if we wanted a discussion of traffic signals the person to invite would be Andy McLean, but it was agreed that a higher priority would be someone from labour group in County Council. Joanna Ward from Ucycle can come in November.
EMCF: Next meeting to be hosted by Chesterfield, on Sat 22 September.. 

Cycle Facilities: Andrew reported back on two issues that he has raised with his MP – he is checking understanding of large lorries. see Andrew's correspondence. 

Lillian Greenwood MP is involved in Shadow policy development with regard to cycling as part of transport initiatives. Susan offered to get involved as she lives within Nottingham South constituency. 
Hugh is in touch with Pedals member and Labour Party activist Steve Brazier about arranging a meeting with Lillian Greenwood to discuss cycling and brief her regarding the local experience and perspective on national policy. 
Hugh is also liaising about this with Roger Geffen (CTC National Policy and Campaigns Manager) and Andre Curtis, Chair of Cyclenation (PS meeting now fixed for 9 August)
Hugh reports that there is money for further improvements in River Leen corridor, including a link between Basford and Wilkinson Street, under the Ring Road, and following close the tram route (NET Line One). 

Andrew raised his concern that some of the improvements that are put forward as new facilities are in reality renewal of paths that have been allowed to become overgrown, and should have been better maintained.

Members are encouraged to continue feeding back info to Keith Morgan to improve the City Cycle Maps.

Susan reported back on recent meeting of University Cycle Forum (renamed BUG). She would like to know of any other examples of successful BUGs or Cycle Forums in the area.

There was a discussion of National Cycle Campaigns and the negative and positive images of cycling (particularly cyclist safety) that come out of them It was agreed that we should take all opportunities to promote positive images of cycling.
Newsletter: Hugh has had very limited response re members willing to receive pdf. 4 members have no current address. 171 members paid up; Pete Elderton is following up 70 members who have apparently not renewed.

It was agreed to organize a membership follow-up meeting to check the list and bring it up to date.

Pedals Emails Hugh currently acts as a clearing house for emails – it was suggested that a wider group of people should have access especially for times when Hugh is away. Hugh to discuss possibilities with Larry. It was agreed that reducing the number of speaker meetings has helped to get tasks dealt with through monthly meetings, but there are still a lot of things that need following up. Arthur is to work out a way of including an actions list with the minutes.

Venue for future meetings Susan and Andrew offered to check out the Vat & Fiddle. Post Meeting Note: Vat & Fiddle agreed as venue for future meetings. Hugh to put information on Website.
AOB Andrew Martin highlighted the relatively successful membership of the Chesterfield Group – which has 300 members from a much smaller population. They use leafleting of parked bicycles, among other tactics, to advertise their group.

The meeting closed at 10.05 pm. 

